

CC: Helene

MHA MASSACHUSETTS HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION

5 New England Executive Park, Burlington, Mass. 01803 Tel. (617) 272-8000

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Wayne M. Henry, Chairman

Brockton Hospital

Paul L. Downey, Chairman-Elect

Charles Choate Memorial Hospital

William J. Williams, Immediate Past Chairman President

Burbank Hospital

Charles F. Johnson, Treasurer

Lawrence Memorial Hospital

Sister Margaret Tuley, Secretary

President Carney Hospital

David M. Kinzer, President

President

Massachusetts Hospital Association

Herbert P. Almgren

President of the Board Baystate Medical Center

Michael O. Bice, Vice Chancellor for Administration & Finance and Hospital Director

University of Mass. Med. Ctr. Hospital

Frederick Boss

Director Haverhill Municipal Hospital

George B. Brooks

Administrator Noble Hospital

William Clark

Director South Shore Hospital

Thomas E. Cummings

Executive Vice President Milford-Whitinsville Regional Hospital

Bernard Grossman

Beth Israel Hospital

William E. Hassan, Jr., Ph.D., LL.B.

Executive Vice President Affiliated Hospitals Ctr., Inc.

Townsend Hornor

Chairman of the Board Cape Cod Hospital

Stanley W. Krygowski resident

Malden Hospital

Richard E. Lee

Director New England Deaconess Hospital

Rhodes G. Lockwood, Esq., Chairman

Trustee Advisory Council Trustee-University Hospital

Paul I. McNamara Administrator

Nantucket Cottage Hospital

Henry E. Moran

Executive Director Berkshire Medical Center

Alexandra Pitelli, M.D., Chairman

Physicians Advisory Council Nashoba Community Hospital

Patrick F. Roche

Administrator

Union Hospital

Shirley Schlothauer, Chairman Auxilians Advisory Council

Auxilian-Sturdy Memorial Hospital

Josiah A. Spaulding

President Massachusetts Rehabilitation Hospital

Walter A. Strauch Administrator

Jordan Hospital

J. Arthur Taylor Chairman of the Board

Emerson Hospital

Burton Winer, Esq.

President of the Board Franklin County Public Hospital January 30, 1980

The Honorable Paul E. Tsongas 342 Russell Office Building Washington, D.C.

Dear Senator Tsongas:

I would like to thank you for agreeing to meet with members of our Association to discuss various health care issues. As we have confirmed with your staff, this meeting will take place on Tuesday, February 5th, at 3:00 p.m. in Room #357 of the Russell Office Building.

For your information, we have enclosed a list with the names of the individuals with whom you will be meeting. I have also listed the general subject areas they may wish to discuss below:

Hospital Cost Containment - The Voluntary Effort Hospital Cost Containment - Legislation Medicare and Medicaid Amendments National Health Insurance Health Manpower

Again, I thank you and look forward to meeting with you. you in Washington!

Cordially,

Durval S. Rodrigues

Vice President

Government Relations

/lak

Enclosure: As stated